
Department of Engineering

10 South State Street, Greenfield, Indiana 46140-2364 (317) 477-4320 Fax: (317) 477-4321

May 14, 2024

Board of Public Works & Safety
10 South State Street
Greenfield, IN 46140

Dear Members,

In March 2022, the City was awarded state exchange funding from the Indianapolis MPO to build a
roundabout at the intersection of CR 300 N and Fortville Pike. The construction funding is slated for state
fiscal year 2025 – which translates to a fall 2024 bid and spring/summer 2025 construction.

We’re currently around 90% complete with design work and are currently completing land acquisition on
the 3 parcels. As design is wrapping up, Mayor Titus requested that we add some landscaping to the center
circle, in addition to the traditional flagpole we do at other RAB’s, as this is one of the gateway
intersections into the City. This amendment adds the landscape design services for that request.

I would like to ask for approval of the attached professional services amendment #1 with American
Structurepoint in the not-to-exceed amount of $7,000 for a new contract total of $419,290.00 and no
change in expiration dates for the CR 300 N & Fortville Pike Roundabout project.

Sincerely,

Jason A. Koch, P.E.
Acting City Engineer








